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Shawtown Community  

Development Center Now Open 

Read More 

Alumni of the former Shawtown School saw new life come to 

their old school Monday alongside members of the community 

and other Harnett County residents when the County held an 

open house at the new Shawtown Community Development 

Center at 645 Shawtown Road, Lillington. 

The open house took place alongside a ribbon cutting and com-

munity meeting as County officials unveiled the renovated 

space, which was formerly the north classroom building on the 

campus. 

The County completed a substantial renovation of the building in 

June to bring it up to code for new occupants. In addition to ren-

ovating the north classroom building, which was built in 1956, 

the County demolished the original classroom building and gym-

nasium, which were built in 1949 and had deteriorated to the 

point where renovation was no longer considered a viable op-

tion. Additional plans call for construction of a community park in 

the space where the demolished buildings once stood. 

The building’s new occupants include the new Boys & Girls 

Clubs of Central Carolina: Robin Paige Club, which opened on 

August 26 and currently has more than 80 participants; ReEntry 

Family Services, which was relocated from another location in 

the County; the Harnett County Sheriff’s Office Police Athletic 

League (PAL), which previously operated out of the gymnasium 

on campus; and the Harnett County Work Readiness Training 

Center, which relocated from a building on the other side of the 

campus. The facility also includes meeting space for organiza-

tions and community events, which may be reserved through 

the County. 

Harnett County Health Fair on October 10 

 

Human Resources Corner 

Community Events Calendar 

Join us every Friday at 10:30 AM at the Anderson 
Creek Park for an outdoor storytime experience! 
Children of all ages are welcome! Brought to you 
by the Harnett County Public Library in partnership 
with the Harnett County Parks and Recreation De-
partment.  

Read More 

Join us for a FREE outdoor movie night with 
friends & family at the Angier Depot in Ellington 
Square in Angier, North Carolina! The film will be 
the new Disney’s “Aladdin” and showtime is sched-
uled for 7:30 PM on Friday, September 20!  

Read More 

Whether you are a practiced Lego builder or a first tim-
er, this is the place for you! Open to anyone from 
PreK-5th who is interested, there is no need to 
sign up. This will give children the opportunity use 
their imagination and build their very own creation 
according to the month's theme. This month's 
theme is: Back to School; Back to Club'n!  

Read More 

Learn how to create and edit a budget with Mi-
crosoft Excel. You’ll learn basic tasks such as adding 
text, basic formals, and autofill. Call the library at 
(910) 814-3446 to register.  

Read More 

Check out all of the upcoming events and programs offered during the month of June.! For complete list of  

events and programs, view the Harnett County Community Calendar.  

Raven Rock State Park and Campbell University in-

vite you to enjoy a celebration of the park's 50th 

birthday on Sept. 14. Join us for this family friendly 

FREE festival! *Guided nature hikes and displays 

*Live music (6 bands!) *World-class historians 

*Raven Rock visionary, Dr. Robert Soots (he started 

it all!) *Local artisans and businesses *Food trucks 

*Kids' activities - games, face painting, chalk art, 

giant bubble making and more!  

Read More 

The Friends of the Harnett County Public Library are 

having our semi-annual book sale Friday September 

20, from 10-5 and Saturday, September 21, from 9-

1. There are more than 100 boxes of great reads for 

sale at an awesome price—nothing more than 

$2.00. Proceeds to go to supporting Library Pro-

graming in Harnett County. Call 910-893-3446 for 

more information.  

Read More 

Read More 

This street festival is hosted by the Lillington Area 

Chamber of Commerce and will be held from 10:00 

a.m. until 4:00 p.m on September 28th. This out-

door event features vendors selling food, arts, 

crafts, jewelry and more along with music through-

out the day and activities for children. The event is 

free for the public.   

The Harnett County Board of Commissioners will 
hold their next regularly scheduled meeting on 
Monday, September 16, 2019 at 6pm. A meeting 
agenda will be available the week before the 
meeting. You can view past agendas and meeting 
minutes on the Harnett County webpage.  

Read More 

Welcome to Harnett County: New Employee Spotlight 

Bill Tyson 
Harnett County Tax Administrator 

The Harnett County Board of Commissioners has appointed former Central Carolina Community College 

(CCCC) Harnett County Provost Bill Tyson as the County’s new Tax Administrator. Commissioners approved 

a two-year appointment and Tyson was sworn in as Tax Administrator during the Board’s September 3 

meeting. 

Harnett County Manager Paula Stewart said she was excited to welcome Tyson to the Harnett County team. 

“Bill brings a wealth of knowledge and a high level of professionalism to the County, and I am looking for-

ward to working with him in this role,” said Stewart. 

One of Tyson’s top priorities as Tax Administrator will be overseeing Harnett County’s 2022 property reap-

praisal. The County has hired Vincent Valuations to conduct a full remeasure and reappraisal of the County, 

which has not been done since 2003. The process is already underway with staff from Vincent Valuations 

currently assessing properties across the County. 

Tyson said he is looking forward to his new role in Harnett County. 

“I appreciate the vote of confidence shown by the Board of Commissioners and the County Manager in my 

recent appointment as Tax Administrator for Harnett County,” he said. “I look forward to serving the citi-

zens of Harnett County along with the dedicated and hardworking staff in the Tax Office.” 

Tyson has more than 25 years of experience in administration and management, most recently as Harnett 

County Provost for CCCC. He has also been an Associate Dean, Director, Coordinator, and Instructor during 

his 34-year career. His management style focuses on continuous improvement, effective communication 

within and across departments, and excellent customer service. 

Tyson has a Bachelor’s degree and Master’s degree from East Carolina University, with further study at 

North Carolina State University. He resides in Angier and is a member of the Lillington Presbyterian Church. 

Employee Shout-Outs 

Do you know a co-worker that has gone above and beyond, has provided an exceptional customer service experi-

ence, recently won an award, or made an impact in a citizen’s life? We want to hear all of these awesome stories! 

Send us your Employee Shout-outs so we can recognize our employees hard work! All Employee Shout-Outs can be 

sent to Ashley Deans at adeans@harnett.org or 910-814-6001.  

Donna Smith 
Animal Services 

“Your Animal control officer named Donna did 

a great job trapping the wild cats around my 

house She came back and checked. Traps like 

she said she would Very professional Thank 

you for the great job Donna!”  

 - Eileen Cameron, Harnett County citizen 

Jamie Phelps 
Harnett Regional Water 

I would like to give a good word on Jamie's 

service with me today as she was wonderful to 

talk to, sounded sincerely concerned,  willing 

to help,  and called me back in a very timely 

manner.  I am pleased with her service and 

hope to get her kind of service if I have to call 

in at any time.  Thank you, Jamie, you are truly 

a role model to others in the professionalism of 

customer service!!!  

 - Catherine McDaniel, Harnett County Citizen 

Professional Development Opportunities 

Harnett County 

Job Opportunities 

4-H Program Assistant 

Community Social Services 

Assistant 

Deputy Sheriff 

Detention Officer 

Emergency Medical  

Technician 

Income Maintenance  

Caseworker 

Paramedic 

Real Property Appraiser 

Telecommunicator 

Transit Driver 

Click here to learn more about these 

job opportunities.  
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For more information, contact: 
Ashley Deans 

Community Relations Coordinator 
Email: adeans@harnett.org 

Phone: 910-814-6001  

@HarnettCounty Harnett County Government @Harnett_County Harnett County Government www.harnett.org 

Stay connected to Harnett County online! Visit the County webpage and social media pages by clicking on 
the icons below. 

Community Give Back Opportunities 

Elderly Nutrition  
Program 

Looking to make an impact in your local community? 

Become a volunteer with our Department on Aging. 

The Department on Aging’s Elderly Nutrition Program 

offers opportunities for individuals and groups to as-

sist with delivering meals to our elderly homebound 

clients. Delivery of meals typically takes about 45 

minutes per day and is done five days a week. For 

more information and to sign up to deliver meals, 

contact Debra Vaughn at 910-814-6072 or 

dvaughn@harnett.org.  

Sign Up Now 

Animal Shelter 

Individuals can assist with our rescued animals at 

the Animal Shelter. Typical  duties include: greeting 

and assisting the public with adoptable pets, so-

cializing with the animals, and keeping the kennels 

clean. To view the volunteer policies, requirements, 

and application, click here. .  

For more information, contact LeeAnn Wagstaff at 

910-84-2952 or rwagstaff@harnett.org.   

Sign Up Now 

Sign Up Now 

Do you enjoy working with kids? Are you passionate about your job? Harnett County government is looking to part-

ner with Harnett County Schools to develop a program to support Middle students with career exploration. We are 

looking to start working with the schools for the Fall 2019 semester. Here’s how you can support this partnership! 

Volunteer at Dunn Middle School STEM LAB 

The Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) Lab at Dunn Middle School has 28 lab modules that allow 

students to learn more about STEM based careers. Modules include: Flight Technology, EMT, Structural Engineering, 

Finance, Forensic Science, Child Development, and much more. As a volunteer, you would work with the students to 

help complete modules and provide insight on your career. You do not have to have a career in one of the lab’s 28 

modules in order to volunteer.  

Present to a Class on your Career 

Provide students an overview about your current career, background, and tips to being successful.  

Allow a Student to Job Shadow or Be an Intern  

Give students a chance to see a “day in the life” of your job. Students will get a look of day to day tasks and what it 

means to be in your career. There is also opportunity to have high school aged intern support your department by 

getting real life experience and working for you.  

Let a Class Tour Your Office/Facility 

Allow a class to come to your office or facility to take a tour and meet others in your work group. This will give them 

an opportunity to get a look into how government departments operate and work with citizens in community.  

 

If you or your department are interested in any of these partnership opportunities, please contact Ashley Deans at 

910-814-6001 or adeans@harnett.org. We are currently complaining a list of interested employees and departments 

and will work with the Harnett County Schools to coordinate dates and times to work with the students.   

Harnett County Schools: STEM Lab, Job Shadowing, and 

Career Exploration  

 

Health & Wellness Tip: Getting a Good Night’s Sleep 

Let’s Celebrate: Employee Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Sign Up Now 

Established by statute in 1983, the North Carolina Guardian ad Litem Program has been serving abused and neglected children 

for more than 30 years. Guardian ad Litem (GAL) volunteers are adults who come from diverse communities, cultures, and life 

and work experiences. While no particular experience is required, all GALs share a sincere concern for the well-being of children. 

Though each case is unique, GALs donate approximately eight hours each month to perform their statutorily mandated duties. 

They visit child-clients, conduct interviews, read reports, monitor court orders, collaborate with service providers, formulate fact-

based child-focused court reports with recommendations, and may testify in court hearings. 

All Guardian ad Litem advocates are trained, supervised, and supported by program staff in each county of the state. The collab-

orative model of GAL attorney advocates, volunteers, and staff ensures that all North Carolina children who are alleged by the 

Division of Social Services to have been abused or neglected receive GAL legal advocacy services. 

There are currently about 5,300 GAL volunteers serving as court advocates for abused and neglected children in every county in 

North Carolina. Together, they donate nearly half a million hours of volunteer service a year, which amounts to about $11 million 

in savings to the state. 

While GAL attorney advocates are appointed to every case, the program does not yet have a volunteer advocate for every child. 

Learn more about how you can get involved and be the voice for a child. 

North Carolina Guardian Ad Litem Program 

Department News 

Animal Shelter Waives Fees for Cat Adoptions 

To view the animals available for adoption, visit: http://

www.harnett.org/ac/animals-for-adoption.asp.   

For more information on adopting an animal, contact Harnett 

County Animal Services at 910-814-2952.  

Read More 

Harnett Soil & Water Accepting Cost Share Applications 

A major cause of water quality problems in North Carolina and throughout the United States is nonpoint 
source pollution which comes from many sources including construction sites, cities and towns, and agri-
culture.   To assist in conserving our natural resources locally, the Harnett Soil & Water Conservation Dis-
trict is currently accepting applications for the North Carolina Agriculture Cost Share Program 2020 Fiscal 
Year.  The Agriculture Cost Share Program (ACSP) is a voluntary incentive based program for farmers or 
agricultural landowners that assists them in being proactive against nonpoint source pollution by imple-
menting best management practices (BMP’s) to assist with natural resource concerns on the land.  

By utilizing BMP’s in agricultural areas, water resources can be protected from sedimentation as a result of 
soil erosion, excess nutrients, animal waste contamination, in addition to the potential accidental spill of 
agricultural chemicals.  The ACSP, allows farmers and agricultural landowners to apply for cost share 
funding in order to implement more than 60 approved BMP’s that work to prevent agricultural nonpoint 
source pollution.  Available BMP’s address sediment/nutrient losses, animal waste management, 
agrichemical pollution prevention, stream protection, and erosion/nutrient reduction.  

For more information or to obtain an application please visit the District Office located within the Harnett 
County Agriculture Center at 126 Alexander Drive, Suite 200 in Lillington or call 910-893-7584.  Office 
hours are Monday-Friday, 8:00-5:00.   

Read More 

Read More 

Harnett County Hosts Senior Fun & Fitness Day 

Seniors can enjoy a day of fun and fellowship at the 2019 Senior Fun and Fitness Day on Wednesday, Oc-
tober 2, 2019. This free event will be held at Al Woodall Municipal Park, located at 810 S. 16th Street, Er-
win, NC, from 10am-1pm. 

The 2019 Senior Fun and Fitness Day will include games and physical activities, tips to stay fit, information 
on Senior Games, a hot dog lunch, and much more! Participants will have the opportunity to participate in 
five stations to play pickleball, basketball, cornhole, bocce ball, and a football/softball toss.  

Harnett County Parks and Recreation Program Supervisor, Drew Bryant, is encouraging seniors to partici-
pate in this year’s event. “All of the games included in the 2019 Senior Fun and Fitness Day are offered as 
full-scale events as part of the Mid-Carolina Senior Games in April 2020. This event will provide seniors an 
opportunity to see if they enjoy a particular event. It will also encourage them to participate in the upcoming 
Senior Games and to continue to stay physically active.” 

Interested individuals can register as a participant by contacting Vicky Walden with the Harnett County Di-
vision on Aging at 910-814-6074. The deadline to register is Thursday, September 27, 2019.  

Harnett County Animal Services has announced that adoption 
fees for all cats and kittens at the Harnett County Animal Shel-
ter will be waived Thursday, September 12, 2019 through Tues-
day, September 17, 2019. 

The fee waiver includes all regular adoption fees, with the ex-
ception of an $18 charge for medicine for adopted cats. Individ-
uals who adopt kittens will not be charged the $18 medicine 
fee. The Animal Shelter, located at 1100 McKay Place, Lilling-
ton will be open on the following days for adoptions: 

 Thursday, September 12 from 1pm-4pm 

 Friday, September 13 from 1pm-4pm 

 Saturday, September 14 from 10am-2pm 

 Tuesday, September 17 from 1pm-4pm 

You don’t have to be tired all the time. You can do many things to help you get a good 
night’s sleep. Here are some ideas: 

 Follow a regular sleep schedule. Go to sleep and get up at the same time each 
day, even on weekends or when you are traveling. 

 Avoid napping in the late afternoon or evening, if you can. Naps may keep you 
awake at night. 

 Develop a bedtime routine. Take time to relax before bedtime each night. 
Some people read a book, listen to soothing music, or soak in a warm bath. 

 Try not to watch television or use your computer, cell phone, or tablet in the 
bedroom. The light from these devices may make it difficult for you to fall 
asleep. And alarming or unsettling shows or movies, like horror movies, may keep 
you awake. 

 Keep your bedroom at a comfortable temperature, not too hot or too cold, and 
as quiet as possible. 

 Use low lighting in the evenings and as you prepare for bed. 

 Exercise at regular times each day but not within 3 hours of your bedtime. 

 Avoid eating large meals close to bedtime—they can keep you awake. 

 Stay away from caffeine late in the day. Caffeine (found in coffee, tea, soda, 
and chocolate) can keep you awake. 

 Remember—alcohol won’t help you sleep. Even small amounts make it harder 
to stay asleep. 

 

Tips provided by the U.S. Department of Health & Human Services. The advice provided is 
for informational purposes only. 

The Harnett County Employee Health & Wellness Fair will be held on October 10, 2019 in the Com-
mons from 10am until 2pm.  Last year we had CardiOptics as a vendor who discussed the Screening 
Services they offer.  Approximately 100 employees signed the sheet stating they would be interested 
in this screening.    

CardiOptics is interested in coming to our Health & Wellness Fair to do the screenings.  They must 
have a minimum of 25 employee appointments, signed up and confirmed that they will have this 
screening, before they can commit to attending.   

The cost for per screenings (Cancer or Heart Vascular) is $175 each or if you do both screenings the 
cost is $265. For those who want this screening please call and schedule your appointment 888-531-
5021. 

For more information on the upcoming Health Fair, please contact Margie House at 910-814-6403 or 
mhouse@harnett.org.  

Social Services Team Members Attend 2019 SSI  

In August, members of our Social Services 
Department attended the Social Service In-
stitute in Hickory NC. This year’s Institute 
provided the team with many opportunities 
to increase awareness of state level pro-
cesses and initiatives that strive to enhance 
the efficiency and effectiveness of the work 
that Social Services do each day. The 
theme this year was : CHANGE. CHAL-
LENGE. OPPORTUNITY!  

 

Left to right names in the picture.. 
Myra Laster, Moneak Blue, Susan Dupree, 
Misty Wilson, Traci Haire, Paul Polinski, 
Kim Hathcock, Renee Washington, Renee 
Gray 

Scott Tripp Honored at Board of Adjustment Meeting 

At the August 12 Board of Adjustment Meeting, 
Scott Tripp was recognized with a plaque for his 
dedication and service to the citizens of Harnett 
County, as well as the Harnett County Board of Ad-
justment.  Mr. Tripp served as an Exceptional 
Chairman for the Harnett County Board of Adjust-
ment.  He was the Chairman for the majority of his 
time on the board.  Mr. Tripp had 15 years of ser-
vice with unbiased decisions and profound profes-
sionalism, serving from August 2, 2004 to Septem-
ber 1, 2019. He always treated citizens fairly and 
based decisions solely on the facts presented. 
We’d like to thank Mr. Tripp for his dedication to our 
county and its citizens!  

911 Honor and Remember Blood Drive a Huge Success 

On September 12, the Harnett County Division on Aging hosted a 911 Honor and Remember Blood Drive 
for our First Responders. The ceremony started with Brian Haney, Assistant County Manager giving re-
marks and reading a Litany for the First Responders in attendance and the Red Cross Staff as well. A re-
ception followed with many homemade goodies and snacks prepared and donated by many of you and our 
RSVP Volunteers. There were 51 donors scheduled, the drive filled up! There were 13 deferrals.  Three 
were blood pressure issues and the remaining 10 were due to low iron. 45 units of blood were collected 
which has the capacity to save 135 lives. Thanks to everyone who helped to support this Blood Drive. The 
next Blood Drive is scheduled for Thursday, November 14th, 2019. For more information, contact LeeAnn 
Blackmon at 910-814-6071 or lblackmon@harnett.org.  

North Scareolina Haunts 

Halloween is quickly approaching, and you don’t want to miss out on these scary good haunted houses! 

Check out this interactive map that shows the area’s haunted houses!  

Volunteer for the Fall Litter Sweep 

Keep Harnett Beautiful, in partnership with the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT), will be coor-
dinating a cleanup for the Fall Litter Sweep on Friday, September 27, 2019 at 2pm. The cleanup will take place 
along Red Hill Church Road in Coats. 

Keep Harnett Beautiful is an initiative of the Harnett County Solid Waste Department and the Harnett County Sher-
iff’s Office that involves the community in responsible solutions for a clean and beautiful environment and promotes 
community awareness, public education, litter reduction, waste reduction, and recycling. 

Harnett County Solid Waste Director, Chad Beane, oversees the committee and is excited to have the county partic-
ipate in this year’s Fall Litter Sweep. “With the county launching the Keep Harnett Beautiful campaign, we hope to 
bring more awareness to our litter issues and work together to create a cleaner county,” stated Beane. “The Fall Lit-
ter Sweep is a great opportunity for citizens and community organizations to partner with county employees to make 
an impact in their community by helping to clean up local roadways and neighborhoods.”  

The Fall Litter Sweep is the N.C. Department of Transportation’s biannual statewide roadside litter removal initiative 
in which residents throughout North Carolina participate in local efforts to help clean up North Carolina's road-
ways. The Fall Litter Sweep will take place for two weeks on September 14-28, 2019. 

Citizens of all ages and community organizations interested in volunteering for this beautification effort on Septem-
ber 27 with county employees to cleanup Harnett County will be provided safety vests, gloves, and trash bags. A 
volunteer orientation will also be held prior to the cleanup. 

Individuals interested in participating in the Fall Litter Sweep but unable to make the September 27 cleanup can or-
ganize their own cleanup during September 14-28. 

For more information and to coordinate a cleanup, contact Ashley Deans at adeans@harnett.org or 910-814-6001.  

Sign Up Now 
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